NCAA FOOTBALL
CHAMPIONSHIP TRASH
TALK (AFTER NFL
GAMES)
UPDATE: Allright Emptywheel lugnuts, here is yer
update to the post I said would serve all huge
games this expanded weekend. Not much has
changed on my original discussion below,
however, Oregon had a number 3 receiver, Darren
Carrington, suspended because of a terminally
stupid positive pot test.
Both teams are not at perfect strength, so
disregard the injury/suspension factor. Ohio
State stands a better shot than most may think.
I still think the Sweatervests will not be able
to put down the Duckies. Cause you just cannot
put down the Duck. And I am, despite my betting
losses on Oregon in previous years, going to
stick with that.
I went 3 for 4 in predictions on the NFL, but
suffered a painful loss when the Colts stomped
the Broncos and now confirmed peg legged Capt.
Manning. Oh well, my bad.
Enjoy our first playoff NCAA Championship game!
In honor of that, I have sacked the two
offending Packers love songs and inserted some
Quack shit. Cause the Duckies will NOT be put
down (please see the new video attached.)]
.
………
The first game up is Baltimore at New England.
The Ravens seem to be the trendy pick these
days, and they certainly are capable of
wandering into the Big Razor and knocking off
the Pats. Flacco, Suggs and yadda, yadda, yadda.
I don’t think so. The Pats are a touchdown
favorite, and there is good reason for that.
Brady and Gronk are rocking and have a hard
nosed running game with Blount. Add in that the
Ravens are not all that strong in the secondary

and it spells success for the Pats. Throw in the
shutdown ability of Darrelle Revis and Brandon
Browner for the Pats in the secondary and there
you go.
Second game is the late game Saturday, Carolina
at Seattle. Love to see the Panthers pull off
the massive upset so there might could be
Conference title game at Lambeau, but that just
is not happening. The Panthers are better than
their record reflects, especially at this point
in the season, but the Squawks are not the
quarterback less Cardinals and this game is in
Seattle.
Sunday early game is the game of the week.
Naturally, the Cowboys at Packers, Ice Bowl II.
‘Boys won all their road games this year, Pack
won all their home games. Lately Romo has been
performing in a Rodgers like manner. Cowboys
have the running game edge with Murray and Aaron
Rodgers is got a gimpy calf. If this game was
straight offense against offense, I’d have to
take the ‘Boys. But defense wins playoff games,
and on the Frozen Tundra, I trust the Packers’
defense more than that of Dallas. This is
probably a net toss-up in my mind. Oddsmakers
have Green Bay as a 5.5 point favorite. I don’t
know about that, but I think they find a way to
eek out the win.
Last game is Colts at Broncos. I was stunned
that the Colts looked so good last weekend. They
really did. But this game is not indoors in
Indy, it is late afternoon/evening at Mile High.
That is a whole nuther thing, Peyton has great
numbers at home, and finally has Julius Thomas
back and healthy. The two Thomases, Welker and
Emmanuel Sanders are too much firepower for Indy
to handle, and Von Miller will be bothering
Andrew Luck. Toss in the vastly improved Denver
running game with C.J. Anderson, and you can see
why the Broncs are a touchdown favorite, and I
think they will cover that.
The Cowboys are not there, but there is a big
game at Jerryworld in Dallas. The first ever
College Football Playoff Championship. Oregon,

and I am still shocked by this, Ohio State. The
Ducks just flat rolled Florida State, can OSU
keep up with their high octane offense? I am
tempted to say no, but Michigan State played
Oregon awfully tough early in the year, so
maybe. Cardale Jones is a load, and he can throw
too. No way I am picking against the Quackers
here, but if Ohio State plays like they did last
week again, they can win. But Urban Meyer would
be absolutely insufferable with a third national
title, so he must be stopped, and I think the
Ducks finally get their crystal trophy. If the
Ducks lose, it may be because their receiving
corps is depleted, both from injuries and from
stupidity.
Okay, sorry about the music selections, but
PHRED MADE ME DO IT! Actually, Phred wanted
Let’s Go Lambeau by the Bodeans as the music. I
did too, but it is not on You Tube. You can hear
it at this link though, and it really rocks. If
the Cheese get by the ‘Boys, maybe I will try to
make a music video of it for next week.

